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1.  Compute: .  (1 point) 22 )1015()1015( −−+
 

2. What is the largest integer whose cube is less than or equal to 9999. (1 point)   

3.  The average of two numbers a and b is 7. The average of three numbers c, d, and e is 12. What is the average of 
all five numbers? (1 point) 

 

4.  Rocket City School’s daily schedule of periods consists of one 57-minute period, one 10-minute homeroom 
period, four 50-minute periods, two 49-minute periods, one 25-minute lunch break, and eight 5-minute break 
periods. The school day starts at 8:00 am. What time in the afternoon does it end? (1 point) 

 

5.   Jeremy was watching the two stars Alpha and Omega late one night. He decided to plot the paths of each star on 
a Cartesian coordinate plane. Jeremy noticed that the equation of the path of star Alpha was y = x + 5 and the 
equation of star Omega was 2x - 3y = 6. Where will the graphs of the equations of stars Alpha and Omega intersect 
on the Cartesian coordinate plane? (2 points)  

 

6.  Planet Glorbak travels in a circular orbit around its sun and completes one full revolution in 25 Earth days. 
Assuming the radius of planet Glorbak’s orbit is 250 miles and that Glorbak revolves at a constant speed, how many 
miles will planet Glorbak travel in 15 Earth days? (Leave π in the answer.) (2 points) 

 

7.  On Earth one standard unit of length is the mile. On planet Glorb the standard unit of length is the ploobak, and 
on planet Bleepob the unit of length is the marjak. If one mile equals 11 ploobaks, and 22 ploobaks are equal to 16 
marjaks, then how many marjaks are equal to one mile? (2 points) 

 

8.  The number of people on planet Gleep is directly proportional to the number of people on planet Estrail. If there 
are 40,000 people on planet Gleep when there are 500 on planet Estrail, then how many people are on planet Estrail 
when the number of people on planet Gleep is 60,000? (2 points)  

 

9.  After a freak nuclear explosion, the planet Gloob, which was originally in the shape of a sphere, was left in the 
shape of a hemisphere, thereby losing half its volume. If the radius of Gloob remained constant before and after the 
explosion, what is the ratio of the surface area of Gloob before the explosion to the surface area of Gloob after? (3 
points)  

 

10.  One light year is defined as the distance that light travels in one year. The planet Glorb is 50 light years away 
from Earth. Assuming that light travels at the speed of 186,000 miles/sec and that there are 365 days in one year, 
then how many miles is planet Glorb from Earth? (Answer must be written in correct scientific notation and 
rounded to the nearest tenths place.)  (3 points) 

 

11. With ten dollars, Johnny can buy g gallons of fuel. Johnny’s car can drive m miles for every 1 gallon of fuel. In 
terms of g and m, how many miles can Johnny travel with one dollar? (3 points) 

 

12.  John, a skilled dart thrower, shoots three darts at a 3 ft by 3 ft checkered dart board divided into 9 congruent 
squares. If each dart has an equal probability of landing in any square, and no two darts land in the same square, 
then what is the probability that no line can be formed by joining the centers of the three squares in which the darts 
land?  (4 points) 
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